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Monthly Report of the Independent Compensation Panel Chair 

 

December 2024 

The Independent Compensation Panel (the ‘Panel’) met on two occasions in December 2024. 

1. 10 December 2024 (ICP Meeting #270) 

Purpose 

To consider the extension of awards already made at Chambers Wharf due to expire end January 
2025. 

Panel Members 

In addition to the Chair, the Panel was comprised of: 

• Noise Specialist; and 
• Medical Specialist 

The Panel: 

• The Panel met to discuss the proposed approach to existing awards for residents in the 
vicinity of Chambers Wharf which cease at the end of January 2025. The forward programme 
of works was considered, and it was determined that the Panel would in all likelihood extend 
existing awards. The Panel will provide a final decision at their first scheduled meeting in 
January 2025. 

The minutes were finalised and uploaded to the Tideway website within two working days of the 
meeting. 

2. 17 December 2024 (ICP Meeting #271) 

Purpose 

To determine two claims. 

Panel Members 

In addition to the Chair, the Panel was comprised of: 

• Medical Specialist; and 
• Noise Specialist. 

The Panel: 

• Met via video conference to consider two claims. One was a claim for two elements of 
financial compensation (one backdated to 2018; and a further financial compensation 
payment for upcoming works).  The other claim was for an extension of daily respite, which 
was deferred until the first meeting in January 2025. 

• These matters were associated with Tideway works at:  
o Chambers Wharf; and 
o Kirtling Street 

The minutes were issued within four working days of the meeting. 

 

Graham A Parry 
Chair, Independent Compensation Panel 


